
                Masses:                                     ~ Sacred Heart Church ~      Reconciliation: 

    Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.                Kinsman, IL       Before Sunday Mass        

    Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.             Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor          By appointment: 815-237-2230    

      Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

                  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or lteam5425@gmail.com   

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 
 

   September 24, 2023               Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 

       Mass Schedule                                                          Mass Intentions                                             Collections – 9/17/2023   
 

      Sun.    -   Sept.   24        8:00 a.m.   For Parishioners           Sunday………….$  890.00   

      Wed.   -   Sept.   27        8:30 a.m.   NO MASS - FR. STAN IN POLAND          “Your Offering is most appreciated!” 

       Sun.    -   Oct.      1        8:00 a.m.   Eileen Biros - Dave & Pam Brockman                                      

                 “The Lord is near to all who call upon him.” 

      Sunday Mass:                                                  October Stewardship      

                                                        

                   Lector:  Kathy Vint                    Servers:  Max & Jack Veselak                     Eucharistic Minister:  Lee Miller  

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

• Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful 

support; Kathryn Vint, Henry Fink, Sherry Lewis, Sarah Windham, John Ribordy, Blane Passini, Jenny Kilmer, Amy 

Walters, Ed Neikirk, Phyllis Neikirk, Pat Sanders, Nerina Walker & Jennifer Jensen. 

• Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you. 

• Audio assistance is available in the back of the church, for those who find it difficult to hear Mass. Please feel free to use it! 

• Welcome back to Sacred Heart, Fr. John Horan!!! We thank you for celebrating Sunday Mass with us while Fr. Stan is 

visiting family and friends in Poland!!! 

• This morning, we offer our sincere condolences to Lynn Phelan, the entire Bartman family, and all their dear friends in 

regards to the passing of parishioner Pat Bartman this past Wednesday morning, Sept. 20 th. Visitation will be held here at 

Sacred Heart tomorrow morning from 10:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. with the funeral Mass to follow. Please know our thoughts 

and prayers are with you all.  

• Second collection today – Sacred Heart is joining in the efforts to help sponsor the Catholic Charities Mobile Food Truck 

for a month. It takes $1,200.00 to do so. Second collections will be taken up periodically until we have reached that goal. 

Thank you for your support in this endeavor!!! (P.S A basket has also been placed in the back of the church for donations.)  

• Our Sacred Heart CCD program is helping Catholic Charities, Diocese of Joliet and the individuals and families they serve 

by collecting NEW items for children and adults living in low-income households. Items that are in most need at this time 

are: Children's underwear (2T and larger) & Pull-ups (2T - 5). A collection bin will be available in the back of the church for 

your donations. Donations will be accepted until Oct. 15th. Thank you for helping our children help others!!! 

• Fall is here and the Mitchell & Brockman boys have your pumpkin, gourd, Indian corn and broom corn needs covered!!! 

They have harvested another wonderful crop for you to choose from!!!  Stop by 4405 S. Gonnam Rd. to see for yourself!!!   

• Guardian Angel Outreach says thank you!!! – “Dear Mrs. Siedentop and Youth Group, Thank you for making Guardian 

Angel Outreach your project this spring. We really appreciate the diapers and wipes that you sent. In addition, all the other 

items you delivered are so helpful for the children and their parents. The high chair was taken about two hours after it came 

in. Thanks again, Linda Volkman.” 

• Take a Stand and Pray! - October 1, 2023 - WHAT: LIFE CHAIN is a peaceful, prayerful public witness of pro-life Americans 
standing in honor of 58 million lives lost to abortion, praying for our nation and for an end to abortion. It’s a visual statement 
of solidarity by the Christian community that abortion kills children and supports the sanctity of human life from the moment 
of conception to natural death. Participants hold a sign (provided) with a life-affirming message while they stand quietly and 
pray. Bring strollers for babes/tots! Those who need them are welcome to bring chairs. WHEN: Sunday, October 1, 2023 – 
2:30 pm – 3:30 pm. WHERE: IL Route 53 at IL Route 113 in Braidwood. ***PLEASE Don’t Park at Berkots, Park at the K of C 
Hall 195 E. Main St. Shuttle provided for those who need. QUESTIONS CONTACT: Dave Wollgast at 815-705-6229. 

• Wanting to keep up with news and/or announcements from the Diocese?! Visit www.dioceseofjoliet.org for the latest 

information and resources. 

• The Rectory/Parish Office is open. You may, however, want to call ahead (815-237-2230) to make sure the office is open  

the day of, or during the hours you would like to stop by, just to save yourself an unproductive trip.  Please note: Anyone 

needing spiritual assistance while Fr. Stan is in Poland should contact the office. Lin will work with you in meeting your 

needs. If she is not available to speak with you in person, please leave a message with a contact number.  

• We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!!! If you’d like to become a member of 

our parish, a registration form can be found on our website; swkrcatholics.org, or can be made available upon request! If you 

have questions or need further assistance, please contact our parish secretary, Lin, at 815-237-2230. Thank you! 

• Word of Life - “Suicidal individuals – with or without a terminal illness – typically do not want to die… The patient 

requesting assisted suicide is often asking, ‘Does anyone want me to be alive, or care enough to talk me out of this request 

and support me through this difficult time?’” – USSCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities – “Every Suicide is Tragic.” 

• Stewardship – Sept. 24, 2023 – 25th Sunday in Ordinary Time – (Compliments of the Diocese of Dodge City, KS) - “Good 

stewards follow the advice of St. Paul and conduct themselves – by wise use of their time and talents – in a way worthy of 

the Gospel of Christ.”                                                                     
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